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BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON NEWSLETTER 
 

            OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2014 
 
ST MARY’S CHURCH BORWICK                                                                     

October Services 

 5 Harvest Eucharist 11.00am 

19 Evening Service   6.00pm 

 

November Services                                                                                 

2 Family Eucharist 11.00am 

16 Evening Eucharist   6.00pm 
 

For more details of the House Eucharists held on the last 
Tuesday of the month at 7pm, please contact Sheila Barnes 
720067or Noeline Clarke 732825. 
 
PRIEST HUTTON PARISH MEETING.  
Please note that there is now a large map of Priest Hutton inside the telephone box on the Village 
Green.  Thank you to Steve Le Cheminant. 
The next meeting will be the AGM and will be held on Thursday, January 15th 2015 at 8pm in the 
Village Hall.  Contact details are 01524 781330 or email me at edwinashuttleworth@hotmail.com 
Edwina Shuttleworth (Clerk to Priest Hutton Parish Meeting).  
 
BORWICK PARISH MEETING 
The September Parish Meeting was held at Borwick Hall and a number of issues were discussed 
over the course of the evening.  
 A final decision about the wind turbine at Catch 23 was to be made at Lancaster City Council's 
next planning meeting on 15 September and the council were now recommending approval after 
changes in the Landscape Officer's latest report.  Local MP, David Morris, had been asked to re-
assess the situation and the parish are to send a representative to speak against the turbine 
proposal at the planning meeting.   
The Clerk had received a letter from Catch 23 regarding the amount of litter on the verges outside 
the entrance and they had agreed to monitor the situation closely.  Delays regarding the finishing 
of the landscaped bund and retention of various storage sheds and containers had been approved 
by the council.  
Problems regarding the house in the village abandoned by its tenants with large amounts of 
rubbish left outside had been resolved and the house was now to be sold.  The abandoned car, 
left by the same tenants, had also been removed from Borwick Hall's car park.   
The Treasurer was thanked for her report and it was noted that the accounts had been sent to the 
external auditor but had not yet been returned.  
The local police were unable to attend the meeting and crime reports for the area were in future to 

be accessed using website details given to the Clerk.  Neighbourhood 
Watch stickers had now been distributed throughout a large part of 
the village by the local co-ordinators.  
The Village Show had again gone extremely well and although the 
number of entries were down slightly participation by the local children 
was higher this year.  The efforts made by the local police to security 
tag bicycles for free was also appreciated by all who took up the offer.   
The Memorial Hall kitchen extension was going well and, although 
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there had been some unavoidable delays, should be finished by mid-October.   
The B4RN project was also progressing well with many residents having completed all the 
infrastructure and just awaiting final connection.   
The Clerk was asked to write and thank the council for the grass cutting on the village green and it 
was noted that, due to a recent DEFRA decision, hedges would not now be trimmed until 1 
September each year.  The County Council had cleaned out the gullies on Borwick Road but had 
reported finding no problems despite recent complaints of flooding.  The next meeting will be the 
AGM and is scheduled for 12 January 2015 in Borwick Hall. 
Claire Helme (Clerk to Borwick Parish Meeting). 
 
BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON MEMORIAL HALL  
KITCHEN 
Volunteers required to help with deep clean…… 
Currently we are in the final phase of fitting and decorating the kitchen and 
we are all delighted with the result.  We expect to complete the project by 
10th October and we are seeking volunteers to help us with the final deep 
clean from the 4th October onwards.  Before we can use the new kitchen all 
existing equipment needs washing prior to storage and re-use.  If you could 
spare a couple of hours during that week, please give Keith a call on 782053 
or email bradykr974@btinternet.com  We will finalise the details/times once we know how many 
volunteers we have. 
Table for sale - offers invited please, to Keith by October 11th. 
We will not be using the existing kitchen table in the new kitchen so we need to find a good home for it. It is 
made entirely from solid wood - the legs, frame and slatted base are Oak and the top is Maple, with a tough 
lacquer finish. It is a standard table height and is quite heavy. It is still in the kitchen if you would like to take 

a look. 
Keith Brady 
 
 
 

 

                      Invitation 
                       Borwick and Priest Hutton War Memorial Hall 
                                           25th Anniversary Celebration 
                                 Saturday 18th October 2014 at 7.00pm 

 
Its 25 years since the opening of the current hall and in recognition of this, the Centenary of the 

First World War, which resulted in the construction of war memorial halls, and the completion of the newly 
extended kitchen, the Village Hall Committee invites you to an evening of food, history, music and dancing. 

 
We will be having a hog roast, supplemented by voluntary contributions of savoury and sweet dishes “Jacob’s Join” 

style.  The children of the villages will be singing and performing and some of the older members will be providing the 
music for the dancing. We also intend to show some archive video from the original opening of the hall. 

 
The event is free and your food contributions will be most welcome or you may even make a donation towards the hog 

roast if you wish.  We do hope that you will take part in this community event. 
 

Eric Rooney, Chairman 

RSVP by Monday, October 13
th

 so that we can get the right size of hog roast.  Please also 
give an indication of your food dish. 

eric.rooney@btinternet.com or 781468 
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BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON WOMENS INSTITUTE  
TUESDAY 14TH OCTOBER  

John Bentham will give a talk entitled “Polar Explorers”. This 

will give members an insight into the harsh conditions that these 
brave people suffered whilst discovering new lands at both the 
poles. 
 
SATURDAY 8TH NOVEMBER(change of date from September)  

The W.I. is holding another Archives Coffee morning in the Memorial Hall from 

10am to noon. This is an opportunity for villagers old and new from Borwick and Priest Hutton, and 
anyone else who is interested, to come along and view the wonderful archive material put together 
by June Haythornthwaite, which covers life in the two villages over 
the past 70 years. In particular there are many photographs of the 
village school and its pupils, the building of the present Memorial Hall 
and a wonderful scrapbook which was made by June and Joan 
Richardson to celebrate the W.I’s 80th birthday in 2001. As this is the 
year we commemorate 100 years since the start of the 1st World War, 
all donations from the refreshments are in aid of the British Legion.  
There will be an opportunity on that morning to pre-order a DVD copy 
of the I.T.V. television programme made some years ago about the building of the new Memorial 
Hall. This has been kindly transferred from a video format by Steve Le Cheminant.  The cost per 
copy is £5 and all proceeds are being forwarded to the British Legion. 
TUESDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 
The W.I will hold its A.G.M.  
Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm. 
Why not come along and see what the W.I. has to offer? 
New members are always welcome. 
Please contact Jane Taylor on 730084 for further details or turn up at the meeting. 
Diane Sunderland 
 
 
BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON GARDENERS’ CLUB  

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 28th - Plants of Chile – a talk by Shelagh Newman. 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 25th - “Becoming BBC Gardener of the Year” - a talk by John 

Foley from Holden Clough.   John won BBC Young Gardener of the Year in 2012.  He will talk 

about his experience and his Nursery at Holden Clough, which has recently 

undergone a massive renovation.  Holden Clough, between Clitheroe and 

Gisburn, is known nationally for its unusual range of tough plants that will 

grow anywhere.  John will bring a selection of plants for sale. 

Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall at 7.30pm. New members are always 

welcome.  For further information please contact Diane Sunderland 

(Chairman) on 01524 782111. 

Diane Sunderland 

 
CRAFT GROUP 
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The Craft Group will continue meeting on the 1st Wednesday of month 2-4pm.  All 
are welcome for a “knit & natter”.  Phone Jane on 730084 for more information. 
Jane Taylor 
 
THEATRE & CONCERT CLUB 

Although I have stepped down as Chair of the Borwick and Priest Hutton Theatre 
Club as a member I am happy to give details about the club to anyone who is 

interested. 
Please contact me on 01524 782053 or email vjbrady@live.co.uk   
Val Brady 
 
READING GROUP  

The group meets regularly on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7.30 pm.  
For more information please contact Val Brady 01524 782053 or email  
vjbrady@live.co.uk  
 Val Brady 
 
ART CLASS 

The Art Class meets on Fridays, 10am-12pm in the Memorial Hall, term 
time only. For further details contact the tutor, Doreen Carman on 01524-852485, or just turn up at 
the class.  All welcome, including beginners. 
 

SWIMMING 
There is a public swimming session “for locals” at Capernwray Hall on Fridays from 6pm – 7pm. 

The majority of attendees tend to be from Borwick and Priest Hutton.  Why not 
give it a try?  
 
BADMINTON 

Badminton takes place on Wednesdays at 8.00pm in the Memorial Hall. This 
is not competitive league stuff, more a social knockabout. All welcome. 
 
BOWLS 
Bowls is held every Thursday from 2-4pm in the Memorial Hall.  The cost is £1.50 to include tea & 
biscuits.   
All welcome to attend at various skill levels. 
Anyone wanting to play just turn up at the hall. 
 
 
YOGA 

Dru Yoga takes place on Wednesdays, from10.30am –12.00 noon. The 
cost will be £30 for 5 weeks (paid in advance) or £7 weekly.  All ages and 
abilities are welcome.  Just turn up at class or, for further information, 
please contact the teacher Sally-Anne Millane on mobile 07974391066 / 
email sallysunshine436@gmail.com 

 
 
 
PILATES 
Physiotherapist   Anna Geary runs a Pilates class in the Village Hall every 
Thursday from 6.45 – 7.45pm.  The cost is £30 for 6 sessions or £6 drop in.  
Please contact Anna to reserve a place on…07799077581 or email 
annagearypilates@outlook.com  or call into the class.  

mailto:vjbrady@live.co.uk
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VILLAGE SHOW 2014  

 

The Village Show Committee would like to extend 
their thanks to all who participated in any way in making the day 
so enjoyable and successful. Particular thanks go to the judges 
and to Father Damian for presenting the awards.  Several people 
including Eric, Harry, Keith, Dorothy, Mike, Ken and Christine were 
actively involved behind the scenes prior to the day and without 
their efforts the event would never take place.  Special thanks and 
appreciation must go to Nigel Adams, who each year prints all our 
schedules, programmes, entry forms, posters etc without charge. 
 
This year there was an encouraging increase in the number of children's entries and their talents 
were obvious for all to see, so well done! - although I'm sure they would appreciate even more 
competition!  The total number of adult entrants increased, but there were fewer entries overall, 
particularly in the Art, Photography and Home Produce sections.  Congratulations to all those who 
managed entries for the Vegetable section after such a difficult growing year - the quality of entries 
never ceases to amaze the visitors.  It was pleasing to see a big increase in the number of entries 

in the Floral Art section as they make such a colourful display. 
 
The winner of the girl's cup was awarded to Kyla Thewliss with 
Jemma Fletcher a close second.  The clear winner of the boy's 
cup was Zain Thewliss with Reuben Bridle as runner-up. In the 
adults section the silver salver was presented to Noeline Clarke 
with Mike Bond a worthy second. 
The police were delighted with the response to their offer of 
security tagging bikes. Over thirty were brought along and duly 
tagged. 

        Kyla & Zain Thewlis 
However keen our present committee is, it is essential that new people come on to it or just offer 
to help in some way if this event is to continue.  Any offers of help would be appreciated and it 
would be most encouraging if some of our younger/newer residents could find the time to give.  
The event needs to grow and evolve and that can only happen with fresh thoughts and ideas.  If 
you would like to make any comments, suggest changes, have ideas or become involved in 
anyway, please let us know. 
Maureen Thomas   mc.thomas@talktalk.net  

 

SATURDAY WINTER COFFEE MORNINGS 
The following dates are for all the Saturday Coffee Mornings 2014/15. These take place between 
10am-11.30am in the Memorial Hall. 

1. Saturday 22nd November (inc. a short talk by Age Concern) 
2. Saturday 20th December (music and carols from youngsters in the villages) 
3. Saturday 31st January 
4. Saturday 28th February 
5. Saturday 28th March 

Please note there is no Coffee Morning in October due to another booking and 
that the November meeting is not the last Saturday for the same reason. 
The coffee and biscuits are free and all we ask is a donation to a local charity. 
All are welcome.  Please put these dates into your diaries now! 
Roger Southwart 
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                                                            TRACTOR PROJECT 

Capernwray Missions in Kenya 
AUCTION OF PROMISES 

 
FRIDAY 10 OCTOBER 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON 
MEMORIAL HALL 

 
                                                   Auction Viewing 7.30pm 

Auction Starts 8.00pm 
Auctioneer 

John Whitfield, Wray 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
You can bring your own drinks 

 
FOR FURTHER DETAILS: 

CONTACT SANDRA BLADES 07733 171581  
OR ANDY THOMAS capernwraymissions@gmail.c 

 
 

 

  MOURHOLME LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 
                       The Society for the Old Parish of Warton 

 

Borwick, Priest Hutton, Silverdale,  

Warton-with-Lindeth,  

Yealand Conyers, Yealand Redmayne 

 

Calling all those who are interested in the history of the area. 

Don’t miss out on your Local History Society’s new season programme. 

Come along to a series of interesting talks at Yealand Village Hall at 7.30pm on the 

4
th

 Wednesday of each month.  Visitors  welcome.  For further details please contact: 

 Jenny Ager on 01524 701491or email jenny_ager@btopenworld.com 
 

 

mailto:capernwraymissions@gmail.c
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LOTTERY  
 The Villages Lottery has donated the very welcome sum of £2,700 to our kitchen project. The 
money will be used to purchase the new appliances for the extended 
and refurbished kitchen.  
The committee would like to thank all villagers for their contributions 
but in particular to express its appreciation for the tremendous job 
Jean Johns has done in organising and administering the lottery 
itself. 
Ken Dunn, Secretary  
 
                                                  Winners in September 

1st  No. 24 £20 Dorothy Carter 

2nd No. 57 £10 Ray Bond 

 
                                                  Winners in October 

1st  No. 27 £20 Jane & Chris Broadbent 

2nd No. 42 £10 Agnes Bainbridge 

 
Anyone wishing to join please contact me on 781887.  Thank you. 
Jean Johns  
 
LIBRARY VAN 
The Library Van now visits at 3 weekly intervals. Its next visit will be on Wednesday, October 15th 
from 11.00 - 11.15 at Borwick Green and then on to Priest Hutton Village Green from 11.20 – 
11.40.  Please see village notice boards for dates of future visits.  
 
LOCAL PRESS 
Please send reports of Village events/ meetings etc. to Claire Helme at 
clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk.  A rough outline / bare facts will be sufficient for Claire to edit and 
send on to the local newspapers. 
 
EMAILED NEWSLETTERS 
If you have an email address and are willing to receive your newsletter by email, please contact 
me on either 781887 or email jeanjohns@waitrose.com . Many thanks. 

 
NEXT NEWSLETTER   
Please let me have your contributions for the October/November newsletter by Sunday, November 
23rd.  Thank you.  Please send all contributions in a Word Document. 
Issue No. 225 – October/November 2014  JLJ  

 
───────────────────────────────────────────────────────────────────────── 
 
     Public Health Notice on behalf of Ash Trees Surgery, Market St., Carnforth tel…01524 720000 

Flu Vaccination Programme 2014 
If you are; over 65, pregnant, diagnosed with chronic illness, immune-suppressed, registered carer, live in 

residential care or are a health care worker… 
YOU ARE ELIGIBLE 

 
 This year we are holding booked clinics. 

 Please call in or phone to make an appointment. 
 Clinics will be held on different days, at various times, for your convenience. 

                                                                   BOOK EARLY FOR YOUR FLU JAB! 

mailto:clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk
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